
SUMMIT TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 
Regular Business Meeting 

Monday, April 26, 2021 
 
Chairman Lee called the regular business meeting of the Board of Supervisors to order at 4:30 
p.m.  Supervisors Davis, Lee and Welka were present, as were Solicitor Sennett, Zoning 
Administrator Cass, Engineer Jonas, and Secretary Vallimont and six interested persons.  
 
Motion by Welka, second by Davis, to approve the April 5, 2021 minutes as presented. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Motion by Welka, second by Davis, to approve the March 2021 treasurer’s report as presented, 
subject to audit. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Motion by Welka, second by Davis, to award the bid for the Oliver Road sidewalk project to 
Lindy Paving for $69,274.00.  Other bids received were Empire $89,270.00 and Vavala 
Concrete $106,845.32. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Zoning Administrator Cass reported that the zoning office has received several comments, both 
written and telephone calls regarding the zoning ordinance update.  Several workshops have 
been scheduled, one for each zoning district, to better explain changes to residents.  Nancy 
Agostine questioned the timing of the workshops and wanted clarification of comments made 
at the March 1st meeting.  T. Sennett replied that the supervisors are working through all of the 
comments and addressing each residents’ concerns. 
 
Solicitor C. Sennett reported that he will be preparing a resolution for the taking of the Glory 
Drive property. 
 
Engineer Jonas reported that he will be meeting with PennDot prior to the Cherry St. Ext. 
milling.  The rain garden is near completion with topsoil being spread.  The supervisors will 
consider an ordinance for a three-way stop sign at the intersection of Veit Dr. and Weber Lane 
at the next meeting.  Bids for the round-about at Five Points will be opened on May 6 and the 
Elk Creek Rd bridge replacement should start around June 1. 
 
Joseph Kuzma asked if the kitchens will be open at Picnicana this summer.  At this time, there 
is no plan to open the kitchens.  If regulations for the pandemic change, that could change as 
well.  Thomas Church thanked the board for their input and education of the residents regarding 
the zoning ordinance update.  Mr. Church also inquired about snowplowing at the round-about 
since township and state roads both intersect.  M. Jonas and M. Welka stated that the details 
have not been worked out with PennDot yet, but this will definitely be a learning experience. 
 
Supervisor Welka reported that work continues on the storm sewers on Donation Road.  The 
slurry seal is scheduled to being Monday, May 3rd, weather permitting. 
Supervisor Davis reported that the boy scouts recently had an overnight at Picnicana. 
Supervisor Lee discussed the zoning ordinance updates and talked briefly of the immigrants 
brought to Summit Township by the federal government. 
 
With no further business to come before the Board, motion by Welka, second by Davis, to 
adjourn the meeting at 5:00 p.m. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Respectfully submitted 
 
 
Lisa A. Vallimont, Secretary 
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